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Excellence, Innovation & Success in a Caring Environment 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Nov 9  Summer PSSA/Stage 1 Swimming 
Nov 12/13  Stage 2 Camp 
Nov 16  School Spectacular Rehearsal 
Nov 16  Summer PSSA/Stage 1 Swimming 
Nov 19  P&C meeting 7pm Library 
Nov 21  School Spectacular Rehearsal 
 

Friday 2 November 2018 
Term 4 Week 3 
Dear Parents, Staff & Students 
 

Selective High Schools 
Applications for selective high school placement for Year 7 in 2020 are now open. An intention to apply form 
has been distributed to all Year 5 students. If your child will be entering Year 7 in 2020 and you wish to apply 
to a selective high school, detailed instructions on how to apply are available at https://education.nsw.gov.au/
public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7 
 
The application website is now open and applications close on 12 November 2018. 
 

Classes 2019 
Planning has begun for classes in 2019. If you know that your child will not be attending school at Alfords 

Point Public School next year, could you please contact the office. This will greatly assist us in accurately 

planning classes for 2019. 

 
Student Leadership 
It’s that time of year again where our Stage 3 students are nominated for school captains and vice captains. 
Nominations for 2019 school captains and vice captains will be happening in Week 5 of this term and 
successful nominees will be delivering a speech to the school in Week 7. In Week 6 those nominated will be 
discussing their reflective journal about their leadership this year and what their role as a Leader in our school 
looks like with Mrs Wein. 
 
Alfords Point Public School procedures for School Leader selections changed in 2013. The school captains 
and vice captains are the first four successful candidates. This still could be two boys and two girls or it may 
change according to the votes. Please read the procedures for this year. 
 

 All students who wish to nominate for leadership positions must present a reflective journal. 

 Students with reflective journals are interviewed by the principal. 

 The names of the four successful candidates will be announced at a school assembly prior to the Night 
of Celebration. 

 
However actual positions will not be announced until the Night of Celebration. 
 
Below is the relevant part of the new policy for all to read. 

PROCEDURES FOR SCHOOL LEADER SELECTIONS 
In Term One Year 5 students are provided with the criteria required by students who wish to nominate for 

school leader and responsibilities which accompany the position. 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7


Respect & Responsibility,      Care & Compassion,      Cooperation & Fairness 

In Week 5 of Term Four Year 5 students who feel that they may satisfy the position criteria and can fulfil 
the accompanying responsibilities may nominate themselves. This requires the completion of a 
nomination sheet which requires support from their parents and two other Year 5 students. 
 
Executive staff will view the nominations and supporting statements, to ensure all candidates are of good 
character. 
 
The principal will hold small group interviews with the nominees. Nominees will be required to bring their 
reflective journal to these interviews. 
 
The successful nominees will develop a poster on a sheet of A4 paper which outlines how they meet the 
school values. 
 
The successful nominees will then be required to deliver a speech at a special assembly in Week 7 or 8 of 
Term Four. The audience will include all students from K-6 and staff. Parents will also be invited to 
attend this special assembly. Elections will be held after the speeches. Students and staff will vote for one 
candidate on the ballot paper. The order of names on the ballot paper will be decided by drawing names 
out of a hat. 
 
The four students who obtain the most votes are elected the school captains and vice captains. The 
students with the highest votes are declared captains within a week of the elections and prior to the Night 
of Celebration.  However, actual positions won’t be announced until the Night of Celebration. 
 
The captains and vice captains will be presented with their badges at Night of Celebration. The parents of 
the new captains will be invited to join their children on the stage. The students will take the Alfords Point 
Public School Pledge of Office.  
 
POSITION CRITERIA FOR STUDENT SCHOOL LEADERS 
 
 Shows the ability to make decisions for themselves (without peer pressure). 
 
 Demonstrates exemplary behaviour, act with integrity, honesty and respect. 
 
 Has shown a willingness to be involved in extracurricular activities. 
 
 Displays initiative. 
 
 Works well as a team member. 
 
 Possesses strong communication skills (written / verbal, reflective listening). 
 
 Keeps a reflective journal of achievements and goals. 
 
 Always strives towards excellence. 
 

Annette Wein 
Principal 
 
 

 
 
 

Alfords Point Public School Special Photographs Orders 
The special groups photographs are on display at the school office and may be ordered by completing an 
order envelope available from the school office. Please place payment of either cash or cheque in the 
envelope. Credit card payments can be made online through the The School Photographer website 
www.theschoolphotograher.com.au. Please enter your order number on the envelope and return to the 
school office by 15 November 2018. The photos are $16.00 each, 2 for $30.00, 3 for $42.00, 4 for $52.00 
or 5 for $60.00. Any additional orders over 5 photographs are $10.00 each. This discount is only available 
per family order. 
 
 

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS 



SPORTS NEWS 

 
 

On Wednesday all of Year 4 attended a very special day of fishing hosted by Menai High Year 11 and 
Year 9 students on the banks of the Port Hacking River at Swallow Rock. The weather was glorious, 
the fish were nibbling, the students were Turtley-enthusiastic and Turtley-committed to catching their 
dinner. Some small Flounder, Black Fish, Bream and seaweed clumps were caught, however, we threw 
all of these back as they were undersized. A special surprise BBQ lunch was cooked and served to us 
all by the high school students. All in all it was a top day as our Year 4 students were wonderful 
ambassadors for the whole APPS community. 
 
Debbie Burke & Aaron McKrell 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Yesterday our whole school K-6 joined in the Annual National ‘Count Us In’ celebration of music and 
singing. The song this year titled ‘One Song’ was sung in unison by over 3,000 schools as part of a live 
orchestral stream located on the Bellerive Boardwalk on the shore of the Derwent River in Hobart. Our 
Alfords Point Public School students sang with gusto and were Turtley-together for the entire 
performance. Well done Alfords Point Public School you were Turtley-awesome. 
 
Alfords Point Public School Teachers 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
On Wednesday, Amy Brice, attended the NSW State Athletics Championships. Amy competed in the 
Junior Girls High Jump. Prior to this carnival at Homebush Athletics Arena Amy was our Alfords Point 
Public School High jump winner, the Engadine Zone winner, the Sydney East Regional winner and 
continuing with positive form Amy was again a winner. She placed first in the NSW Junior Girls High 
Jump and narrowly missed the state record by 3cms. Amy’s winning jump cleared the bar at 1.44m. 

YEAR 4 FISHING 

COUNT US IN 



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK - T4, Week 3 
 

KD  Kosta 
K-1J   Aslan 
1-2M   Sophie 
1-2PK Anthony 
3-4B    Rhys 
3-4R    Erika 
4-5M  Danny 
5-6D     Zac 
5-6L  Sean 

THE POINT CAFE 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Opening Hours for 2018 

The uniform shop will next be open on  
14 November 2018 and then once a  
fortnight on Wednesdays of every odd  
week, starting from 8.30am - 9.15am in 

the hall.  
 

Orders can be left at the office. 
Thank you 

She has now qualified to travel to Melbourne next month to compete in the Australian National Athletics 
PSSA Championships. Congratulations Amy on this magnificent feat. 
 
PSSA Results 
No PSSA results today as all teams played friendly games. 
 
Debbie Burke 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to all those who have volunteered and helped. 
 
Monday 
Sarah Walker 
 
Wednesday 
Barbara Bricknell 
 
Thursday 
No volunteer 
 
Friday 
Pam Ryan 
Stephanie Williams 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please report trespassers in the school grounds to: 
School Security  1300 880 021  OR  
Sutherland Police Station 9542 0899 

 


